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Photo: Gib Roberts
George W. Corse wrote a column called “As I See It” and wrote his memory of Gib Roberts at the time of Roberts death. 

Corse writes: “He just wanted a small pine set in front of the shop and a friend brought one,” and so for a few days there has been a small evergreen setting in front of the barber shop of Gilbert E. Roberts, known to everyone as “Gib.”

“Inside the shop the tools of his trade are laid out for work; a pile of clean towels nearby; his jacket hanging on the chair as he left it, too tired to sweep up the hair from the floor; the desk where he repaired watches and clocks is vacant, and the clock that ticked so many years is stopped, for Gib worked up to the time for him to settle down for the last final tussle with life, which was reluctant to leave him, because it was good for any soul to live with him.”
“I’ve known him all my life, he cut my father’s hair, my hair, that of my son and my grandsons,” said one prominent man. To my knowledge, very many people around town could say the same thing. But Gib was more than a barber, he was an excellent musician and for a number of years was first violin in the famed Thomas orchestra, before that playing as a professional musician.  
He was a true friend and the aging men who were his boyhood chums are still his friends today and are among those who regretted his passing.

Gib was a man who was esteemed beyond any race or color or creed; a great credit to his own race, he was nevertheless one of those rare individuals who are above and beyond race. His father, a former slave and Union soldier, came here to live and he was a man of great integrity and my earliest recollection of the G.A.R. parade was Henry Roberts as color bearer with his snowy hair and beard and the blue coat of the G.A.R. Mr. Roberts raised his family, owned his home and was a solid, respected citizen. Gib was possessed of the same solid integrity. 

He loved the out-of-doors; his guns, his dog, his fishing trips and if he could have had his way he would have loved being transported to some happy hunting or fishing spot where the perch bottom was good, but as it is, the west wind gently sighing through the pines said, “Welcome, Gib, you’re home at last”; and maybe he too becomes a part of the great Infinite, part of the spring or summer, or the song of the wood thrush, or the drum of the grouse, or the lilting of the larks. Gib, lover of nature that you were, good-bye and good hunting!
The Ainsworth Library and the Sandy Creek History Center are updating joint files to better serve our patrons. Your patience and understanding during this process is appreciated. 
I will be working from home on the snowy winter days and will be in my office on Fridays from 9am until 4pm on the “good days.” Please, call ahead for an appointment and I can meet you in my office any day the weather permits. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      

Thanks for your continued support. 
Charlene

